Can you believe we are half-way through the year... it is June! To recap our first half of the year...
  
January, we had our first Winter Getaway Weekend (WGW) at the beach planned by Charlie and Tracy. If you missed the party, you must plan to attend next year’s!  We had so much fun playing games, eating great meals, singing karaoke, well not me...lol...

February, we became official! The By-Laws were approved, and W.A.R. Board introduced at our largest attended Meet and Greet. We received our EIN and SOW 501 C.3 Non-Profit status. Shawna published our first monthly newsletter 

March was our last Meet and Greet after Stay-Home was put in place.  

April, we held our first live Facebook feed, recapping upcoming events by Tracy. We tired our hand by hosting a Virtual Game Night played every Wednesday night via ZOOM, gift cards were given to the winners. 

May was our first ZOOM pajama Meet and Greet party, winner received a gift card! We finally had our first group ride since March to Long Beach, Jessie debuting her first ride as Captain. 

We, just like so many, had plans for the year that had us excited.  The pandemic changed everyone’s lives and how we conduct business.  We are still discovering together how our world will look next week, next month, next year.   

Majority of the yearly events around the State and Nation have been canceled.  However, now as we slowly begin to return to normalcy, we may look forward again and plan our year.  Let’s make the second half of the year 2020 end with a bang!  

Mark your calendars because we intend to fill it up!   June already has us busy every Saturday, starting with our Welcome Back Meet and Greet at my place. Tracy has going on a great ride afterwards, weather permitting (lol).   Preparing us to lead and group riding best practices is our Group Riding Class 101. Then we start getting ready for the summer with a Ride and BBQ at Charlie’s, hosted by our men Darrell, Scott, and Kenny.  What a wonderful month to revive our group and take us into the summer!  


“If you only do what you can do, you’ll Never Be Better than what you are.” ~ Master Shifu


Lilyann “Pixel” Lear
Director W.A.R.

